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Dear Mr O’Donoghue,  
 

Proposed Tallawarra Power Plant 
 
I refer to your email dated 4 August 2021 seeking CASA advice on the most recent Aviation 
Impact Assessment and the Computational Fluid Dynamics (CFD) modelling results provided 
by Energy Australia in relation to the proposed Tallawarra power plant. 
 
CASA notes this is a different proposal than the original proposal that CASA commented on 
previously. CASA considered the new data provided by Energy Australia and their 
consultants, but this is highly complex CFD modelling relying on a range of assumptions 
regarding the parameters of the design, meteorological data, and applicable 
interpretations.  Upon review CASA advises that we currently do not have the organic 
expertise to examine the complex technical aspects or validity of the CFD modelling 
presented by Energy Australia.   
 
CASA notes that the design is first of type and based on the CFD modelling provided by 
Energy Australia, the plume rise velocity is expected to be below 6.1ms by 700ft AMSL  
Noting the information and conclusions provided in the latest EA report and based on an 
expectation that the final design and location will not change, CASA confirms it’s previous 
advice that a plume rise velocity lower than 6.1ms by 700ft AMSL regardless of the plant 
design would achieve an acceptable level of safety for aviation.  
 
CASA advises that the theoretical modelling must be validated using the final design and 
actual plume data during power plant operation. Any real time outcomes that create a 
plume velocity greater than 6.1m/s above 700ft AMSL will require further mitigation to 
achieve an acceptable level of safety for aviation.  
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:stephen.odonoghue@planning.nsw.gov.au


 

GPO Box 2005 Canberra ACT 2601    Telephone: 131 757 

2 

Based on the information provided in the CFD modelling report, CASA would have no 
technical objection to a future design as proposed that would result in a plume rise velocity 
lower than 6.1ms by 700ft AMSL. 

 

 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Andrew Sparrow 
Branch Manager, Air Navigation Airspace and Aerodromes 
 
 


